
Monroe A. Miller, Jr.
2200 Camp Branch Road
Waynesville, NC  28786
May 24, 2023

Subject: Greenway Advisory Council Meeting on 5/23/2023.  What Happened?

A regularly scheduled meeting of the Greenway Advisory Council Meeting was held at the Lake junaluska
Welcome Center yesterday by Ian Smith.

There were significant alterations to the meeting format since the last meeting held on 3/28/2023.  See the
new agenda + the minutes from the previous meeting on www.haywoodtp.net 

Agenda for 5/23/2023 Greenway Advisory Council Meeting, + Minutes from the 3/28/2023 meeting.
5/23/2023. 5/24/2023...

https://www.haywoodtp.net/pubII/230524GreenwayAgendaAndPastMinutes.pdf

It would appear that Ian Smith was not going to get snake bit again, so the general public was greeted with
a sign-up sheet if they wanted to make a public comment.  

If you remember at the last meeting, many tables were arranged with loads of chairs, and the general public
took seats at this table, and were able to interact with council members at the last meeting, as indicated by
the minutes of the last meeting.  Not so for this meeting!  There were fewer tables, fewer chairs, and the
general public was ordered not to sit at the table, but sit in chairs lined up against the wall (like a firing
squad).

Ian Smith must have attended “How to run a meeting 101" and completely ignored any of the general public
during the entire meeting, by strictly adhering to his new agenda.

I took some hand written notes, which follows.

It would have been nice to have been served some bologna and cheese sandwiches, because that is that this
meeting seemed like.

The only thing that Ian Smith could point to as an accomplishment of this esteemed council was that a
voluntary clean up was conducted on April 22 (Saturday/Earth Day), and due to inclement weather, there
were a total of three (3) volunteers that showed up, and collected three (3) bags of garbage.

The rest of the meeting was boiler plate.

Elizabeth Teague lamented that there is no municipal agreement to clean the greenway along the Howell
Mill Road, which she indicated is in the EJT.  She suggested the Town of Waynesville get together with the
county commissioners and figure out who is going to manage this cleanup responsibility.

There was nothing discussed at this meeting related to:

• "Plan" to properly Patrol, Police, and maintain this Greenway
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3/28/2023 Minutes.

It is worthwhile to look at how the past minutes were written up.  Recall that the secretary is Megan Hauser,
the needle queen from DSS [re: see past reviews of precious Greenway Meeting on www.haywoodtp.net]. 
The one interesting set of comments by a council member, presumably identified as Amy Murphy, was that
there was nothing about the bucket full of used needles picked up in a single park in Clyde.  What would you
expect from the needle queen?

Find attached, along with my handwritten notes for this meeting, various sections which I have encircled and
highlighted, indicating flagged areas of this meeting.  They include:

• Security was addressed, but not brought up in yesterdays meeting,
• These people and council have no funding.  The only thing they can do is organize volunteer clean-ups.
• Greenway’s outside municipalities are addressed as “long-terms” goals,
• Sidewalks are not part of the Greenway,
• Maintenance of Howell Mill Road is handled by the county [Not so, apparently, per Elizabeth Teague],
• Greenway will not go through any private property unless that property is donated.

Stop the presses !!!!

How does this work?
• Are people promised a reduction in property taxes if they allow this greenway to pass through their

property?
• Is this reflected on the property owners deed, at the register of deeds office?
• How is this official in any way, shape or form?

Continuing with the analysis of the minutes -

• Amy expressed concerns about trash and trespassing.  Attempt to pass this responsibility to county
commissioners?

This council seems to have no authority to do anything, has no money, and people apparently unwilling to
recognize issues with developing any "Plan" to properly Patrol, Police, and maintain this Greenway.

There was discussion whether to even have a meeting in July, but it was argued that they have another big
volunteer clean up coming up in September, called a “Big Sweep” or something, so it was decided to go
ahead and have another regularly scheduled meeting.

Can’t wait.

Monroe A. Miller, Jr.
Haywood County Taxpayer.

-2-

http://www.haywoodtp.net


-3-



-4-



-5-



-6-



-7-



-8-


